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6 May 2022 

Dear Resident 
 
Parking restrictions along Cropwell Road, Nottingham 
 
I’m writing to give you an update on the planned completion date for the A52 
Nottingham Junction Improvement scheme, in particular the construction work being 
carried out at the Bingham Road junction. Our previous project manager, Kanishka 
Varoon, wrote to you in September 2021 to explain our plans for traffic management, 
which included parking restrictions along Cropwell Road. 
 
In September 2021, we estimated our construction work at the Bingham Road junction 
would take six months to complete. However, we have faced a number of challenges 
that have delayed our work. These included uncovering utility pipework and cabling 
that had not been chartered, causing us to suspend work until we received clarity on 
this infrastructure. Our work has also suffered delays due to the Covid pandemic, and 
the effects of the war in Ukraine has resulted in delays for our material supplies. 
 
We are currently on track to complete the junction improvements at Bingham Road by 
the end of June 2022. Consequently, we must also maintain the current parking 
restrictions in Cropwell Road until the end of June 2022. The parking restrictions have 
been very important as they have enabled us to keep the traffic moving and ensure 
the safety of children travelling to and from school. 
 
I understand the parking restrictions and the construction work have caused 
inconvenience for the local community, so I would like to reassure you we are working 
hard to keep the disruption to a minimum. I express my sincere thanks for your 
patience over the last six months. 
 
In order to stay up to date with the latest traffic information in your area, we 
recommend that motorists follow us on Twitter (@HighwaysEMIDs). If you’d like any 
further information about the A52 Nottingham junction scheme, please: 
 

• email A52smallerjunctions@nationalhighways.co.uk  

• telephone 0300 123 5000  

• or visit our scheme webpage at https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-work/east-

midlands/a52-nottingham-junctions/ where you can sign up for updates. 
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Yours faithfully 
 
 
Emma Winter 
Project Manager - A52 Nottingham Junctions 
National Highways 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


